Cloquet High School

1000 18th St.

Cloquet, MN  55720

(218) 879-3393 x1414
March 1, 2015
Dear Parents and Athletes:
We coaches are very excited for the upcoming Cloquet Lumberjacks Track and Field season.  We have many new faces out this year and we hope to improve our program.  

The Cloquet Lumberjack coaching staff:

Tim Anderson- Hurdles, high jump

Tim Prosen- Head coach- relays, sprints
Arne Maijala- middle distance, long distance
Jeff Leno- sprints, relays, horizontal jumps

Alyson Leno- sprints, pole vault, horizontal jumps
Andy Elias- discus, shot
Natasha Mykkanen- sprints, relays, jumps

Katie Hughes:  Jr. High
Dustin Randall:  Jr. High
Jodi Lorenz:  5th and 6th grade program
Below I have laid out important rules and information about our program.  I want both parents and student athletes to read this information, therefore you will understand what we as a coaching staff and school expect from Cloquet track and field student athletes. 

Practice and meets are required for the student athletes.  If there is a reason that your son or daughter cannot make a meet or practice they must inform Mr. Prosen.  I am a teacher in the building therefore I am easy to find.  If a student-athlete misses a practice unexcused they will not participate in the next meet.  They may also have the opportunity to make up this practice time in the morning.  This will be arranged with the coaches.  Practices will generally be from 3:45-5:45 every day.  The weight room will be open to 5:45 every day. 

Every athlete needs to bring clothes warm enough to work out outdoors every day.  

Being an athlete for Cloquet High School is a privilege, not a right, therefore proper conduct in class is essential along with satisfactory academic progress.  Missing practice due to detention will be considered unexcused.  

Track fee is $170.  If the student athlete is on reduced lunch it is $85, if free lunch it is $42.50.  This must be paid prior to the first meet.  Middle school athletes must pay the varsity fee if they will compete at the varsity level.
Letter policy- Student-athletes must score 10 varsity points to be eligible for a letter.  Coaches have discretion in lettering.  Teamwork, sportsmanship, and other factors will play into who is eligible for a varsity letter.
Some important rules that are worth noting:

MSHSL rules prohibit cell phones in competition areas.  

MSHSL rules prohibit parents in competition areas.  

During meets where only three competitors per event are allowed, the best three in each event will compete.  Seniority may affect who will compete in events.  It is our jobs as coaches to put the best three athletes in competitions any time team points are on the line.  If your son or daughter is an upper classmen and is not one of the top three athletes they will be allowed to travel with the team.  Coaches will decide the relay teams, there are many dynamics that play into creating a successful relay team, coaches will make these decisions.
There will be a parent meeting at 6PM on Wednesday, March 18th  in the CHS library.  There we will go through all aspects of our program.  Parents are encouraged to attend.

We plan on having our track banquet on May 28th (Thursday) at 6PM.  I will give out more information on this as the date approaches.
During home meets we would appreciate parents who would be willing to volunteer helping out with concessions or other duties that come with a meet.  We will also be hosting spaghetti dinners for the team in the high school cafeteria.  Any help that could be given would be appreciated.  Please contact me if you are interested.
Please make sure your son or daughter takes good care of their uniform and keeps it clean.  They are nearly new and very expensive.  We will be ordering t-shirts and other clothing items once the season gets going.  Student-athletes will be responsible for the cost of these items.

The team will be electing captains at the end of the second week of practice.  Captains will be elected for sprints, middle distance, long distance, throws, and pole vaulting.  Typically there will be one male/female for each group, but depending on circumstances, there may be more than one, and in some cases there may not be a captain for every category.
We will be doing a fundraiser where we ask for donations from friends and family.  Each athlete will be responsible for providing five addresses that we can send a letter to explaining our fundraiser.  I must receive these addresses back before the spring break.  All forms, fees, physicals must also be received my Mrs. Matthews prior March 18th or else they will not be able to practice with the team until they are resolved. 
If your son or daughter has any medical issues that we as coaches should be aware of please notify us as soon as possible.  

If parents have any issues with any of the coaches or the track program that they would like to discuss, Contact myself Tim Prosen, and I would be happy to schedule a meeting where we can sit down and discuss the issue.  My contact information is below.

Thank you for your cooperation.
Tim Prosen

Head Track Coach

Cloquet High School

879-3393 x 1404    twitter: timprosen1
tprosen@cloquet.k12.mn.us 

http://www.cloquet.k12.mn.us/webpages/TProsen/index.cfm
Track Events are as follows:
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